

Kenley Weekly News 8 July 2022

Kenley Athletics

Last Monday, Wednesday and Friday, our boys and girls team took part in Croydon Primary Schools' Athletics competition. More than 50 schools competed in various track and field events.

The children showed amazing sportsmanship, encouraging each other as well and encouraging other schools. It was a joy to see. The amazing efforts paid off with five of our team reaching the finals: Christian Y5 (high jump), Josiah (Y5) sprint, Naw Grace Y6 (long jump), Ruby Y6 (high jump) and Kayleigh Y3 (sprint). The finals took place last Friday and the team were very nervous, however their determination and teamwork was rewarded, with the boys team coming in second place and the girls team narrowly missing out.







Kenley now have a sporting hero as Christian came first in the high jump and is now Croydon Schools' high jump champion. This is a massive achievement and your ambition was so inspiring. Congratulations on your well-deserved success.







Well done to both teams who played with determination, resilience and increasing confidence, showing true Kenley Primary values - we are incredibly proud of you.

Korfball

Our Kenley Korfball team joined with Trojans to take part in National Youth Day. This is a tournament that involves teams from all over the country. Kenley's Y6 team showed lots of flair and talent and won their pool in the morning, which resulted in them being in the top pool in the afternoon. The games were really tough, but they were very resilient and competed to a high standard, which resulted in 4th position overall. Many coaches



complimented them and were impressed with their Korfball skills, despite them not having many training sessions. Well done Kenley and to all of those who came to support us.

Open Afternoon

During the afternoon of Friday 15th July, we will be inviting parents into school for our Open Afternoon. There will be a performance by the school choir, an exhibition of work from each class and an opportunity to look at your child's books. In the afternoon, there will also be stalls to raise funds for the PTA. Each class will have their own stall, which will include craft items and tasty treats. There will be some activities for the pupils to enjoy and there will also be some externally run stalls. We would also really like to run a raffle and are looking for donations of prizes from local businesses. If you, or someone you know, could donate a small prize or voucher, please contact Mrs Jones in the school office.

Attendance

Reception	90.0%
Year 1	93.1%
Year 2	91.4%
Year 3	96.4%
Year 4	88.9%
Year 5	95.6%
Year 6	96.7%



Reminder that for health and safety reasons, children must NOT play on the apparatus before and after school. Please adhere to the warning signs displayed.



Diary Dates

Friday 15th July

Wednesday 20 July Thursday 21st July

Friday 22nd July

_**,** _

Open Afternoon, including exhibition of pupils' work, and Summer Concert in the hall from 1.30 pm

Y6 Leavers BBQ

Theatre group whole school performance

Last day of term. School finishes at 1.30 pm

Monday 5th September

School reopens for pupils